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January 2017 Newsletter
 

DCUV Officers and Board for 2016-17 year
President	 	 Henry Nachman ’51,Tu’55,
	 	 	    P’82 & ’86, GP’15 &’19 
Vice President	 	 Chuck Sherman’66
Treasurer 	 	 Dennis Kaufman’66
Secretary 	 	 John Engelman’68
Membership Chair 	 Cheryl Abbott’96

  Shaun Akhtar ‘12 Webmaster
  Ginia Allison’42W
  Clark Griffiths’57, Th’58, GP’18; Newsletter Editor
  Anita Hamalainen ‘00
  Paul Killebrew’67 Sponsorships Chair
  Sue Reed’81
  Laura Schneider

DCUV Annual Holiday Party 	
Class of 1953 Commons, Hanover NH

On Dec. 6th DCUV had an outstanding 
holiday party - free for all members.  There 
was a fun, open bar managed by a great 
array of Board Members and friends.  Even 
though we could not serve hard liquor under 
Dartmouth’s new policy, there was a wide 
selection of tasty wines and beers for all to 
enjoy. The great food that never stopped 
coming from the kitchen included shrimp, 
meat balls, stuffed mushrooms, special dips, 
filled pastries and desserts!

All participants were welcomed and signed 
in by our Secretary, John Engelman and 
Treasurer, Dennis Kaufman. At least 150 
members attended.  

Paul Killebrew, our Sponsorship 
Chair, shakes hands and serves 
DCUV President Henry Nachman. 

Scott Ellison, and his wife talking to 
Martha Beattie, Dartmouth VP for 
Alumni Relations.

Prof. Jere Daniell, Jim Beattie and 
Chuck Sherman debate key issues.
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At our September Third Tuesday Reception we had excellent talks from two new Dartmouth Coaches. On the left is Laura 
Schuler who came  to us after being at the helm of the Canadian national women’s hockey team and is now a strong leader of the 
Dartmouth women’s hockey team. She is standing with hockey fan Dick Booma, D’63. 	
In the center is the new men’s basketball coach David McLaughlin who came from a winning program at Northeastern and 
talked about leadership and development of his team and introduced us to 4 of his key players -standing tall on the right.  

Please note we have new and better 
location for our Third Tuesday 
DCUV monthly meetings. It is in 
Moore Hall at 3 Maynard St. in 
Hanover with easy free parking 
across the street.
Enter Moore, then go down stairs 
(elevator available ) to Room B03, 
across the hall from Filene .

Our October Tuesday included a fascinating talk with slides 
from Prof. Ross Virginia regarding Dartmouth’s involvement 
with the Arctic and the impact that global warming is 
having on the Arctic Ice Sheet including the opening of the 
Northwest Passage to ships in 2007.  

Our November 15th meeting featured another 
Dartmouth Professor as noted in the opening screen.

The other issues that were discussed included the 
politics of different country’s priorities, including 
mining and economics, that can influence the future 
of the Arctic as shown in the above slide. 

Professor Campbell then discussed some of the 
complex implications regarding both the Domestic 
and International issues as noted in the above slide. 
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Up-Coming DCUV Events in 2017
	     Visit Dartmouth Underground!
Member Dennis Brown has scheduled two Steam Tunnel 
tours for Ground Hog Day, Thursday, February 2. The times 
are 2:00pm and 4:00pm, and each tour is restricted to 15 
persons.
As in previous years, people should send their responses 
to  dennis.t.brown@dartmouth.edu and he will monitor and 
create waiting lists if necessary.  
We should note that the Steam Tunnels are not handicap 
accessible, and that people should convene 15 minutes 
before those times at the Physical Plant entrance behind New 
Hampshire Hall.

              DCUV Third Tuesday Events
Unless otherwise specified, all Third Tuesday Receptions 
with a talk are scheduled to start at 5:30 PM in Moore Hall at 
3 Maynard St. in Hanover with free parking across the street. 
Go into Moore, then down the stairs (or elevator) for the 
reception and the talk in Room B03 across from Filene.

     	 	 January 17, 2017
Dean of  Thayer School of Engineering Joe Helble will 
update us on the newest plan to expand Thayer and 
discuss the plan to encourage more non engineering 
undergrads to attend classes to better understand some 
engineering technology.

     	 	 February 21, 2017
John Stomberg, Director of the Hood Museum, will speak 
on the expansion and some of the new features at the 
Museum.

     	 	 March 21, 2017
We are planning to invite Michael Hinsley of the Hanover 
Fire Dept. to speak on fire prevention issues.

Annual DCUV Seminar 
Tentative Date: March 25, 2017 

Preliminary Topic: 	
Food in the Upper Valley 	

or better yet: 	
Food, Glorious Food!

Annual DCUV Day atThe DartmouthSkiway  
                   Feb. 19th, 2017
     Discount tickets for all DCUV members	
        Catering by Maple Street Catering.

For updates on any of these events visit our website at: www.dcuv.org 

DCUV 2016-2017 Membership Dues for July 1, 2016--June 30, 2017	
 If you have not submitted your dues for this year please complete this form and mail as noted below or go on line at www.dcuv.org

1. Young Alumni Membership ($25) – Choose this option if you are a Dartmouth undergraduate alumni to have graduated within the past 
fifteen years (i.e. Class of 2002 or later).

2. Regular Membership ($50) – Choose this option for Dartmouth undergraduate alumni who have graduated more than fifteen years ago 
(i.e. undergraduate Class of 2001 or earlier), Dartmouth graduate or professional school alumni, parents, grandparents, and non-alumni 
members. DCUV membership is open to anyone, regardless of Dartmouth affiliation.

3. Optional Donations – Please consider contributing to one of our two funds. The DCUV makes annual contributions to the DCUV 
Scholarship Fund and the DOC Freshman Trips 

Fill out this form and mail with check to:     DCUV Treasurer / Membership,      PO Box 577,   Hanover, NH 03755     

First Name ________________Last Name * ________________________Dartmouth Class Year (if applicable)_________ 

Spouse/Significant Other Membership Information: First Name ______________Last Name __________________________

Email _________________________Phone______________________ Spouse/Significant Other’s Email ________________

Membership choice:   Young Alumni ($25)_______________    or Regular Membership ($50)_________________-

DCUV Scholarship Fund (Optional) _____________DOC Freshman Trips Fund (Optional)____________________

Total for enclosed check: ___________________
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